
This year our attendance target is 96.5%. This week's attendance figures are:

EYFS:      99.0%                                      YEAR 4:  96.70%       
YEAR 1:   95.5%                                      YEAR 5:  94.70 %
YEAR 2:  96.6 %                                     YEAR 6:  92.60 %
YEAR 3:  95.4%                                   EYFS WIN THIS WEEK!!

The house points totals so far this term are: 

Attenborough House:   276 points
Lineker House:               238 points
Townsend House:         229 points 
Wan House:                  274 points 
 

17  June 25:                   2025 New starters meeting, 5 - 5.45pmth

17  June 25:                   Saffron Lane Athletics Event - selected th

                                       children
23  June 25:                  Year 1 / Year 2 visit to King Richard III rd

                                       school
24  June 25:                  Year 6 Leavers Performance, 6.30pmth

25  June 25:                  Year 5 Summer Fiesta show, Wigston th

                                       Academy
25  June 25:                  SEND Parents/Carers eveningth

26  June 25:                  2025 New starters Teddy Bears Picnic, th

                                       2 - 3pm
27  June 25:                  Mad Hair Day - non uniform, £1 donationth

27  June 25:                  Summer Disco, Yr 1 - Yr 6, 3.15pm onwardsth

1  July 25:                       Sports Dayst

7  July 25:                      Reports outth

8th July 25:                    Last day of academic year    
26  August 25:              Children return after summer holiday    th

Children celebrating their birthday recently are:  
EYFS:     Theo
YEAR 1:  Theo  
YEAR 3:  Oliver, Arianna
YEAR 4:  Rogue, Skylar, Alfie
YEAR 5:  Sofia, Niko, Leo, Tommy, Theo
YEAR 6:  Hope

We hope you all have a wonderful birthday and enjoy your special day.

A NOTE FROM MRS PRICE ...

School Newsletter  - 13th June, 2025

WE HAVE RECENTLY SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ...

JUNE’S LEARNING POWER IS THE REFLECTIVE RANGER

ATTENDANCEGALLERY OF AWESOMENESS ...

SOURCES OF SUPPORT

HOUSE POINTS UPDATE

We have recently changed our gallery of awesomeness artwork in the main reception area.
Please do come along and view the work the following children have created:

EYFS:      Eva, Lois                                                   YEAR 4:  Freddie H, Teddy
YEAR 1:   Sam, Kayden                                           YEAR 5:  Nuzhat, Rosa
YEAR 2:  Harvey, Isla                                              YEAR 6:  Olivia, Jimmy
YEAR 3:  Jack, Eza 

BREAKFAST AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS...

SPORTS DAY ...

Home - The Sleep Charity has lots of information and support regarding sleep for both children and adults. Trained sleep advisors are available
through the National Sleep Headline – see the website for contact information.

 

Breakfast and after school clubs are run by Football and Fitness, an external company
who offer a range of sessions. 
After School Club Bookings:
Please continue to book and pay the company directly for all sessions. 
Breakfast Club Bookings:
All breakfast club bookings should also be made directly to Steve Fenton. Please do not
contact the school office to book sessions or make payment. 

All bookings for both breakfast and after school sessions should be made by either:
Calling 07738 920229 
Emailing to steve@footballandfitness.co.uk

Payments can be made directly to Steve via bank transfer or cash handed in to the
coach on the door. 

Sports day will be taking place on Tuesday 1  July 2025.st

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2: 9am start 
Parents/carers can wait on the playground for the 9am start.
Years 3 - Year 6: 2.30pm start
Gates will be open at 2.30pm and parents/carers can take their child
home after the activities have finished. 

SHOUT OUTS ...
Well done this week to all the children who achieved a certificate. If
your child shows any learning powers at home, please use a ‘wow' slip
(copies in reception) and hand in to the office. Slips are available on
the website too. 
Well done to Tristan (Year 3) and Xander (Year 2) who have both
completed the 10k race for life at the weekend. Well done boys!

The children have worked hard over the last two weeks on their end-of-year assessments. These are helpful for teachers to ensure a smooth handover and for
identification of gaps and areas to work on/ support needed for the next class teacher.
This half term is short but incredibly busy with lots to pack in! Hopefully the weather will be kind to us for Saffron Lane sports and our sports day. There is a summer
disco, a mad hair fundraiser and the opportunity to share children’s work from the year. Year 6 will be sharing their end of year production and celebrate their time at
Thythorn Field.

SUMMER DISCO ...
Children in years 1 - 6 are invited to come along to the summer disco, taking place on
Friday 27  June. If your child would like to attend, please log in to the online payment
system and make payment of £3.50. Disco times are as follows:

th

Year 1 / Year 2:        3.15pm - 4.15pm (children to bring their disco outfits in a bag)
Year 3 / Year 4:       4.30pm - 5.30pm
Year 5 / Year 6:       5.45pm - 6.45pm

EYFS RECEPTION DIGITAL HEALTH CONTACT ...
All children in EYFS should have 
received an email requesting completion of 
the reception digital health contact. 
This is an online health questionnaire for 
parents/carers to complete. Please can this 
be completed by 26  June at the latest. There are also links to
additional resources on the email to support families from the
Leicestershire Partnership NHS Trust’s School Nursing Service.  

th

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL SITE ...
Please remember to be mindful when parking around the school site. Please do not
block driveways and please do not park in the private carpark in Bideford Close. We
have had a number of complaints and a white VW car has been parked here on the 12
June. Your cooperation is appreciated.

th

https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/autism-space/
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/

